

CITY COUNCIL

MARY SHEFFIELD CITY COUNCIL PRESIDENT DISTRICT 5

MEMORANDUM

TO: David Whitaker, Director, Legislative Policy Division

FROM: Mary Sheffield, President, Detroit City Council

DATE: April 15, 2024

RE: Request for Resolution to Renew Detroit Public Library Millage

The Detroit Public Library is seeking a renewal of its millage funding by placing Proposal L on the August 6, 2024, ballot. The current millage is set to expire on June 30, 2025. The Detroit Library Commission approved its millage resolution and ballot language for Proposal L on March 19, 2024, and delivered a copy to City Council. Please prepare a resolution to renew the millage by placing it on the August ballot.

Please see the attached proposed resolution and ballot language for reference. If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Yvonne Ragland from my office at yvonne.ragland@detroitmi.gov.

Cc: Honorable Colleagues

City Clerk